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Sub:  Allowing Techmcnans category staff in rade Pay Rs. 1800/Pay Level I working in
EMU, DEMU and MEMU Sheds to volunteer for selection against 50% quota of ALPs-

Extension of opportunity to those in other Technical Departments to make good the
short-fall if any, against 50% quota — reg.

Ref: (i) NFIR’s PNM Agenda Item No. 08/2018.
(ii) Railway Board’s letter No. E(NG)I/2018/PM 1/2 dated May 14, 2018.
(iii) . NFIR’s letter No. 11/2/Part VIII dated 30/07/2018.
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Responding to Railway Board’s instructions issued vide RBE No. 69/2018 dated 14" May

- 2018, on NFIRs PNM Item No. 8/2018, Federation vide its letter dated 30/07/2018 requested the

Railway Board to allow staff working in GP 1800/Level-1 of 7" CPC, including Track Maintainers,
who possess the requisite qualification, to appear in the selection of ALP agamst 50% quota to
facilitate the Divisions to utilize the allotted quota fully. Federation is yet to receive Board’s response.

In this connection, the employees possessing the educational qualification to the posts of ALP
and have been recruited in GP 1800/Level-1 or GP 1900/Level-2 through RRC/RRBs have also
demanded that they be allowed to appear in the selection for meeting the shortfall of 50% quota.
Federation feels that the demand of such staff is genuine and deserves to the conceded.

NFIR, therefore, requests the Rzulway Board to kindly consider Federation’s proposals dated
30/07/2019 and as mentioned above and issue instructions for permxttmg the staff of technical
departments in order to facilitate for making full use of the 50% quota vacancies from serving staff. A
copy of the instructions issued may be endorsed to the Federation.
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General Sccretary "

Copy to the Executive Director E(N), Railway Board, New Delhi for information and necessary action
please.

Copy to the General Secretary, SECRMC, Bilaspur with ref to his mail dated 21/07/2018.

1~Copy to the General Secretaries of affiliated Unions of NFIR.
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